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AGENDA PAPERS FOR
JOINT HEALTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE MEETING

Date: Tuesday, 10 November 2015

Time:  6.30 pm

Place:  Scrutiny Committee Room, Level 2, Town Hall Extension, Albert Square, 
Manchester M60 2LA

Access to the Scrutiny Committee Room
Public access to the committee room is over the bridge from level 2 of 
the old Town Hall building. There is no public access from within the 
Town Hall Extension.

The bridge has a moderate incline so if you have limited mobility you 
may wish to call 0161 234 3241 for information on alternative access.

A G E N D A  PART I Pages 

1. ATTENDANCES  

To note attendances, including Officers, and any apologies for absence. 

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

To note any declarations of interest. 

3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING  

To receive and if so determined, to approve as a correct record, the minutes 
of the last meeting of the Joint Health Scrutiny Committee held on 29 
September 2015.  

1 - 4

4. NEW HEALTH DEAL FOR TRAFFORD  

Representatives from Trafford CCG, CMFT, NHS England and UHSM will be
in attendance to provide an update to the Joint Committee on progress.

To Follow

Public Document Pack
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5. URGENT BUSINESS (IF ANY)  

Any other item or items (not likely to disclose "exempt information") which, by 
reason of special circumstances (to be specified), the Chairman of the 
meeting is of the opinion should be considered at this meeting as a matter of 
urgency.

THERESA GRANT and SIR HOWARD BERNSTEIN
Chief Executive               Chief Executive

Alexander Murray, Democratic and Scrutiny Officer
Tel: 0161 912 5542
Email: Alexander.Murray@trafford.gov.uk 

Membership of the Committee

Trafford Council
Councillors Mrs. A. Bruer-Morris, J. Harding, J. Lloyd (Vice-Chairman), Mrs. V. Ward 
and Mrs. P. Young

Manchester City Council
Councillors Ellison, Newman (Chairman), Reid, Teubler and Wilson

This agenda was issued on Date Not Specified by the Legal and Democratic Services 
Section, Trafford Council, Trafford Town Hall, Talbot Road, Stretford Manchester, M32 
0TH. 
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JOINT HEALTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

29 SEPTEMBER 2015

PRESENT 

Councillor E Newman - Chair
Councillor P Young- Vice Chair
Manchester City Council - Councillors Ellison,and Wilson
Trafford Borough Council - Councillors Bruer-Morris, Chilton (substitute for Cllr
Harding) Loyd and Ward
Rob Bellingham, NHS England
Dr Nigel Guest, Trafford Clinical Commissioning Group
Gina Lawrence, Trafford Clinical Commissioning Group
Julie Crossley, Trafford Clinical Commissioning Group

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Harding and Reid

12. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

DECISION: To approve the minutes of the meeting on 30 June 2015 as an 
accurate record.

13. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

The following personal interests were declared:

Councillor Bruer-Morris declared a personal interest as a practice nurse at a GP 
practice in Manchester.

Councillor Chilton declared a personal interest as an employee of the General
Medical Council.

14. NEW HEALTH DEAL FOR TRAFFORD UPDATE 

The Chair informed the Committee that apologies had been received from the 
representatives of both the University Hospital South Manchester (UHSM) and 
Central Manchester Foundation Trust Hospital (CMFT), and that no alternative 
representative had been nominated to attend the meeting. The Chair said this was 
very disappointing as the dates of the meetings had been agreed in consultation 
with the NHS and circulated in advance. The Chair said that the Committee had a 
legal and democratic right to scrutinise the local NHS and the failure of the NHS 
representatives to attend this meeting was disrespectful to the Committee. A 
member recommended that the Chair write to UHSM, CMFT, Trafford CCG and 
NHS England to re-iterate the functions and powers that are conferred upon the 
Joint Health Scrutiny Committee to monitor the impact of the New Health Deal for 
Trafford and the obligations upon representatives to attend meetings when they 
are convened. A member further recommended that the Secretary of State for 
Health also be sent a copy of the letter. The Committee agreed this 
recommendation.

Public Document Pack
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The Committee welcomed Rob Bellingham (NHS England); Dr Nigel Guest, Gina 
Lawrence and Julie Crossley (Trafford CCG). Dr Guest introduced the report. Ms 
Lawrence said that funding had been secured from the Better Care Fund to 
support a team of Social Workers at UHSM to reduce delays in the discharge of 
patients and that the intention is to continue this support. A member commented 
that whilst she welcomed the reported measure implemented to reduce delays in 
discharging patients, she was disappointed to note that the pharmacy provision 
had been identified as a factor in delays. Dr Guest said that he would relay this to 
UHSM. 

Ms Crossley said that to support patient discharge the number of step down beds 
provided at Ascott House, a residential care home will increase from 5 to 18. She 
said that this will be a phased increase in beds from October 2015 and will require 
the recruitment of additional nursing staff in line with recommended national 
staffing guidelines. In response to a member’s comment regarding the difficulties 
nationally in recruiting nursing staff Ms Crossley said that a number of options are 
being considered which will include secondment of nursing staff and formal 
recruitment process. Ms Crossley said that she would share the staffing model for 
Ascott House with the Committee.

A member noted that the discharge figures had slightly improved at UHSM and 
asked what winter resilience plans had been agreed to maintain this trend. Ms 
Lawrence said that the CCGs had devised a winter resilience plan and would be 
happy to share these with the Committee.

A member commented upon the £12m capital investment in the A&E Department 
at UHSM and sought assurance that this programme of work is still on-going. The 
Chair commented that it was disappointing that no representative of UHSM was in 
attendance to provide a progress report on this activity.

DECISION:

1. The Committee requested that the Chair write to UHSM, CMFT, Trafford CCG 
and NHS England to re-iterate the functions and powers that are conferred upon 
the Joint Health Scrutiny Committee to monitor the impact of the New Health Deal 
for Trafford and the obligations upon representatives to attend meetings when 
they are convened.

2. That the Secretary of State for Health be sent a copy of the letter.

3.  To request that Trafford CCG circulate the staffing arrangements, to support 
the additional beds at Ascott House.

4. To request that that Trafford CCG circulate details of the Winter Resilience Plan 
for UHSM. This is to include details of UHSM’s input into this plan.

5. To request that that further information relating to the Falls Service Redesign be 
provided in a future update report.

15. HEALTHIER TOGETHER DECISION 12 JULY  2015 - IMPACT ON NEW 
HEALTH DEAL FOR TRAFFORD 
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The Chair introduced this agenda item by informing the Committee that he had 
written to the Manchester and Trafford CCGs to confirm the view of the 
Manchester and Trafford Joint Health Scrutiny Committee that UHSM should be 
designated as a specialist hospital before the final decision was taken on the 15 
July.

The Committee expressed their regret that UHSM had not been chosen as a
specialist hospital. The Chair said that the Manchester Health Scrutiny Committee 
had been informed that Healthier Together consultation process had been 
conducted over a three and half year period at the cost of £4m to the NHS. He 
said that that throughout the consultation process the public were informed of the 
criteria that would be applied, such as clinical and financial considerations on 
which any final decision was to be made. However the final decision to designate 
Stepping Hill as the fourth specialist site was reached to accommodate travel 
arrangements for the residents of the High Peak area – an issue only raised in the 
final year of the consultation.

A member commented upon the reputational damage to UHSM as a result of this 
decision and noted the judicial review being sought by a number of Consultants at 
UHSM.

Dr Guest said that the Healthier Together decision was reached as part of wider 
consideration given to the whole of Greater Manchester and he said that the 
decision would not affect the ability of UHSM to receive patients. He said that blue 
light ambulance responses will take patients to the appropriate hospital for those 
patients requiring emergency surgery.

Dr Guest said that there would be no material change to the provision of services 
provided at UHSM. He added that the development of shared teams across 
hospital sites will improve surgical teams and improve standards. He said that the 
establishment of such larger teams will allow them to share expertise, contribute to 
teaching and allow them to provide cover across sites. He said that this will make 
them an attractive proposition when recruiting consultants in the future.

Mr Bellingham said that NHS England had no role in the Healthier Together 
decision other than to ensure that correct process had been followed. He said that 
NHS England were satisfied that due process had been followed.

DECISCION:
 
1. The Committee regret the decision taken by the Committees in Common on 15 
July 2015 not to designate UHSM as a specialist hospital site.

2. The Committee re-iterate the importance of the £12M capital investment for the 
Accident and Emergency Department at UHSM and request that this investment is 
fully implemented as soon as possible.

3. The Committee note that when the New Deal for Trafford decision was taken it 
was with the understanding that no services at UHSM would be withdrawn.
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4. The Committee will continue to monitor the impact of the Healthier Together 
decision on the New Health Deal for Trafford.

5. The Committee requested that future update reports will include information 
detailing assessed risks identified and measures taken to mitigate these.

6. The Committee agreed to convene an additional meeting to allow 
representatives from UHSM and CMFT to attend to discuss Healthier Together 
and answer questions from members. The date of this meeting is to be agreed 
and will be circulated.

The meeting commenced at 6.30 pm and finished at 8.05 pm
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